
Council on General Education Minutes
November 16, 2017 – 3:30 p.m. – Stipes 501
Fall 2017 CGE Membership	
Betsy Perabo			Liberal Arts & Sciences			(Multicultural)
Keith Holz, Chair		Art					(Humanities/Fine Arts)
Kishor Kapale			Physics					(Math/Natural Sciences)
Jongnam Choi			Geography				(Social Sciences)
Krista Bowers Sharpe		Library					(At-Large)
Kathleen O’Donnell-Brown	English					(Basic Skills/Writing)
Jonathan Day			Political Science			(Social Sciences)
Steve Bennett			Geology				(Math/Natural Sciences)
Ute Chamberlin			History					(Humanities)
Gary Daytner			Educational Studies			(At-Large)
David Zanolla			Communication				(Basic Skills/Public Speaking)
Colton Markey			Student Government Association
Kyle Mayborn			College of Arts & Sciences		(Ex-Officio, Dean’s Council Rep.)
Nancy Parsons			Office of the Provost			(Ex-Officio, Provost’s Rep.)
Michelle Yager			Advising Center			(Ex-Officio, COAA Rep.)
Mike Lukkarinen		RPTA					(Human Well-Being)

GERC Members
Gordon Pettit			Philosophy				(Arts & Sciences)
Martin Maskarinec		Computer Sciences			(Business & Technology)
Emily Shupe			DFMH					(COEHS)
Cheryl Bailey			Communication				(Fine Arts and Communication)
Marjorie Allison		English					(Past Chair, CGE)
Diane Sandage			Sociology & Anthropology		(Past Chair, CGE)
Kristine Kelly			Psychology				(CAGAS)


Elected Members Present: Daytner, Kapale, Zanolla, Lukkarinen, Perabo, Holz, Choi, Bowers-Sharpe, Day, Bennett, Chamberlin, Markey
GERC Members Present: Pettit, Maskarinec, Shupe, Sandage, Kelly, Allison
Elected Members Excused/Absent: Choi, O’Donnell-Brown
GERC Members Excused/Absent: Bailey
Ex-Officio Members (CGE/GERC) Present: Mayborn, Parsons
Ex-Officio Members Excused/Absent: Yager
Visitors:  Lori Baker-Sperry (Liberal Arts & Sciences, and Intern in Office of the Provost), Iraj Kalantari (Dept. of Mathematics and Philosophy chair), members of the Dept. of Mathematics and Philosophy including Jana Marikova, Seyfi Turkelli, Tom Blackford, John Chisholm, Amy Ekanayake, and Rumen Dimitrov.



Call to Order and Approval of Minutes and Agenda
Call to Order:  Chair Holz called the meeting to order at 3:31 p.m.
Minutes:  Several changes and amendments were made to the minutes. Mike Lukkarinen moved to approve the minutes as amended. Kris Kelly seconded the motion. Minutes were approved.
Agenda:  Emily Schupe requested her overarching curriculum proposal be placed on the agenda with the others.  It was added.
Roll Call: A verbal roll call was taken.
Announcements: Perabo stated that there are some proposals being made by CCPI that may have some relevance to Gen Ed and the work of GERC.  Keith thanked everyone for their patience with the discussion over the Natural Sciences and Math Subcommittee proposal and hoped that we could start voting on the proposal suggestions.
Marty Maskarinec: Aren’t we just accepting the reports and then evaluating the overarching proposals?
Gordon Petit: Yes.
Ute Chamberlin: Didn’t we achieve a consensus on the math report
Gordon Petit:  No consensus was achieved. We also held off our Humanities report because there could be overarching changes. 
Marjorie Allison: Marty is right. We shouldn’t vote especially on #4 of the Math Report if everything is reshuffled with the overarching proposals. 
The committee then agreed that we should not vote on the proposals until after the overarching proposals are discussed. 

New Business
Reports:
Associate Provost Nancy Parsons – Nothing to report. 
Kyle Mayborn – Nothing to report.
Michelle Yager – Not Present.   
Keith Holz – Reported that Jongnam Choi (Geography) will be on sabbatical next semester and Faculty Senate has replaced him with Robert Intrieri (Psychology) effective in January.  Another CGE member is asking to leave and Holz has inquired to Faculty Senate to see if a replacement is possible.

Discussion on proposals from subcommittees:
Resuming discussion of the proposal of the Natural Sciences and Mathematics subcommittee: 
Keith Holz: What about Gen Ed courses in general, and Math 138 & Math 139 in particular, placed in the deep freeze?
Associate Provoste Nancy Parsons: Every year the chairs are asked if they want to extend a course that is in the deep freeze for another 5 years. 
Marty Maskarinec: Could we remove a Gen Ed course from being listed to declutter the catalog, but keep it in the deep freeze?
Diane Sandage: If you remove it from the list, how will we know if it can be used for articulation?
Associate Dean Kyle Mayborn: Where will it be kept? The Ward Report?
Math Department: Can you just say IAI?
Keith: Unless you are out of state.
Iraj: Math would be consulted and the registrar can keep the records.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The committee then discussed the proposal to award credit for Math 099. The Math Subcommittee noted that if credit is given, the numbering for Math 099 would change to Math 100 and Math 100 would change to Math 101 because you cannot give credit to a course whose numbers are below 100. Associate Provost Nancy Parsons stated that we should invite Angela Lynn to discuss the logistics of this happening.
Keith Holz:  If we give credit for Math 099 (after changing it to Math 100, etc.) this would displace other courses that students could take, but may also incentivize them to take the course more seriously. 
Keith Holz: How you can have pre-requisites in Gen Ed courses?
Steve Bennett:  You can have pre-requisites from within their own department, but not from other departments. 
Keith Holz:  It was also suggested at another meeting that Math 099 be scheduled as two courses, each for 8 weeks.  Discussion ensued.
Math Department:  Would Computer Science 214 substitute for math competency under the new proposals.
Marty Maskarinec: No. 
Marjorie Allison: In English you can get permission to take an English course that has a pre-requisite, but it does not waive the requirement to take the pre-requisite if it is required.  
Keith Holz: There is no competency requirement in English. 
Keith Holz: There is also an online tutorial in the summer to help students achieve math competency. 
Iraj Kalantari:  The online tutorial is structured in such a way that it can be like taking Math 099.  
Iraj Kalantari:  If we call it the category Quantitative Reasoning then other departments could offer courses to fulfill math competency.  
Marty Maskarinec: Math Competency is Math 100.

Adjournment
At 5:00pm, Jonathan Day made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Keith Holz requested to be able to continue concluding the current discussion.  Jonathan Day left the meeting and nothing was officially recorded during this extended discussion. 
